December 2024 meeting of the Lancaster Pistol and Rifle Club

Officers present were:

Trent Stepp, Jim Tawney, Jeff Williamsen, Dan Turner, Christopher Chisolm, Clarke Lamkins, Frank Vantresca, Brian Cinelli, Paul Krugger, Brian Geary

Guests applying for membership:

1st Troy Capers, Steven Steele, Eric Spenser 2nd None

3rd None

Voted in as a full member - None

Of Members Present - 41

Secretary's Report

The reading of last month's minutes was waived and approved.

Copies of the minutes are emailed and are on the website.

Treasurer's Report

Voted on and approved

\$ 11,801.28
\$ 1,063.07
\$ 6,791.35
\$ 17,529.56
\$ 100.00
\$ 1,654.91
\$ \$

Thank you to those who have over-paid and wish to remain anonymous.

Best Handwriting Award: David Shafer - Columbus

Payment w/Christmas Card: Gary Conway and Rick Laufer

Vice President report -

Big projects are finished for this year but still to be done are:

replacing the lights at the self-defense windows and adding a vent turbine to the storage shed.

Next year;

Pave the entrance, re-grade the berm in between the ranges, trim some trees on the ranges.

There will not be many work parties next year as there isn't a lot of work to do.

We will not need straw until 2026, the new elevator worked great.

Executive Officer report -

Brad Sodders winterized the water system, so it is turned off for the winter.

There is still some water & pop available but no more will be purchased this year.

It is asked that the new stools in the rifle house be hung back on the hooks before you leave.

If they are left on the floor, water damage can occur.

League Secretary report -

No report, all activities are finished for this year.

Technical Officers report –

The Wi-Fi repeater in the rifle house was reset, this should provide a better cell signal in the rifle house.

Chief Security & Safety Officer report -

No classes last month

The 3 first time attendees are to schedule a Safety Class with Frank.

Special Events Coordinator –

Raffle was conducted for the firearm, a Tarus 38spl revolver set up for optics

Membership Committee report -

3 first time attendees

Old Business:

None

New Business:

Jeff provided several additional prizes that were raffled before the firearm

The winner of the yearly firearm raffle was: Frank Vantresca

The firearm for next year has not been decided yet, but if you have suggestions, please let us know.

Member Recognition:

Two donations of firearms have been given to the club.

Gene Davis donated a very good target rifle and an ORPA member Mr. Hester donated two Mossberg model 44US 22cal rifles. These donations will be used in support of the youth league.

Rule Update:

None

50/50 Raffle:

Amount = \$38 Winner= \$19 goes to Steven Steele a 1st time prospect. He donated the money To the youth league.

Lancaster Pistol & Rifle Club

Officers for 2024

President - Trent Stepp (614) 578-7350

Vice-President - Jim Tawney (614) 329-8002

Treasurer - Jeff Williamsen (813) 382-2625

Secretary – Dan Turner (740) 964-0046 email: secretary@lprcohio.com

Executive Officer - Bryan Cinelli 412-737-7113

League Secretary - Christopher Chisolm (740) 641-7782

Technical Officer – Caleb Huckins (419) 296-0518

Chief Instructor - Frank Ventresca (614) 837-9791

Special Events - Clarke Lamkins (951) 285-1488

Membership Chairman - Brian Geary (614) 271-1889

NRA #C5851

DCM #24176